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2.
INFORMATION
2.1
Of the 56 actions identified, 52 have been completed. These improvements include the earlier publication of committee reports, more flexible arrangements for public speaking at committee meetings, guidance leaflets about meetings, improved website offering customers the opportunity to comment on applications and consultations online and an ongoing review of all letters and communications.
2.2       Only 4 actions remain in progress. These are expected to be completed        
            shortly. They include :
· the production of a DVD explaining the committee meeting process, 
· revised guidance and response form for Town and Parish Councils when responding to consultations. 
· developer guidance on public engagement, include advice to public  (referred to in two actions)  Draft guidance has been produced and is due to be finalised shortly.
3.
CONSULTATION AND CUSTOMER IMPACT
A series of stakeholder meetings were held to look at how Kettering Borough Council can further improve public involvement in determining major planning applications. These were held at the beginning of October 2008. Members of the public, Parish and Town Councils, planning applicants and developers, Borough Councillors and staff contributed to the development of an action plan that has largely been implemented to deliver improved community engagement in planning.  
4.
POLICY IMPLICATIONS

The review of the council’s ‘Right to speak’ at Planning Committee’s policy has now been carried out. As a result the policy has been adapted for applications which generate an especially high level of interest. At meetings people (including Parish/Town Councils, third parties, applicants) speaking in favour of the application will have a total of 15 minutes to speak and people speaking against the proposal will have a total of 15 minutes to speak. The normal 3 minutes rule still applies to general applications.

5.
USE OF RESOURCES
Development Services Development Managers have acted as lead officers on the majority of the action points. Other members of the wider team are involved in developing the service and have had some responsibility for the implementation of service improvements relating to the action plan. 
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1.	PURPOSE OF REPORT





To update members on progress of the Action Plan which is based on the outcomes of the task and finish group findings,  which were agreed in  October 2008. The Action Plan details comments relating to each area of concern or action that needs to be taken. A traffic light system was adopted to allow an ‘at a glance view’ of progress. (The Action Plan is attached at Appendix H.)





6.	RECOMMENDATION





Continue to deliver the action points in the Action Plan and ensure customer focus throughout.








